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DIARY DATES 
  

 

MARCH 
 
31st Special School Assembly Celebrating NAB Grant with 

Swinburne University Commencing  at 2.50pm 
 

APRIL 
2nd Year 6 Transition Information Evening 
3rd Casual Clothes Day  Thursday 
4th School PhotosñFull uniform day Friday 
4th Term 1 Finishesð2.30 Finish 
 
22nd Term 2 Begins 
23rd Canberra Camp Information Night 6-7pm 
25th ANZAC Day public holiday 
29th State Swimming 
28-2nd May Canberra Camp Years 5 and 6 
 
MAY 
7th Cross Country Grades 3-6  
24th Saturday, Open Day 9amð11am 
 
JUNE 
5th Cross Country Zone 
6th Curriculum DayðStudent Free Day 
9th Queenôs Birthday holiday 
17th Cross Country Regional 
27th End of Term 2 2.30 Finish, Free Dress Day 
 

 
UNIFORM SHOP OPEN:  
 

MONDAYS AFTER THE AFTERNOON  

ASSEMBLY & WEDNESDAYS 8.30 - 9.30am  
Email Enquiries:  wpps.uniform@gmail.com  
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Dear Parents, 

Natasha Sinclair wrote the following in thank you letters to our 

sponsors for Movie Night- 

 

Movie Night 2014 -We were a little chilly, but not quite Frozen! 

óIn spite of the sky looking very dark and gloomy at times, and even 

letting a few drops of rain through, we werenôt washed out!  Many 

families were well prepared with taking advantage of pre-purchasing 

tickets and avoiding the queue, and arriving earlier to snag their spot 

on our natural amphitheatre, now residing beside our latest feature, 

óCentenary Squareô to celebrate Wattle Park Primary Schoolôs 100th 

Birthday in 2014.  Once their spot was secured with their picnic 

rugs, they were able to enjoy the sponsor slide advertising on the big 

screen, and the effort and support that community sponsors provide 

was well received and appreciated.  Families enjoyed the pre-movie 

drinks, the sausage sizzle, gourmet picnic boxes, popcorn, fairy floss 

and lolly bags, and lots of socialising with fellow friends and fami-

lies. The movie, óFrozenô was a big hit with both the children and the 

adults.  The children have been learning the theme song, óLet It Goô 

in Mandarin in their LOTE (Language Other Than English) studies, 

and sung along when this number came on.ô 

 

It was a wonderful night and Natasha has perfectly captured the 

atmosphere and ambience of the night. We even had our own Prin-

cess Elsa with past student Natalie Parham dressing up for the night 

and posing for photographs. Another highlight was the Year 6 movie 

clip celebrating the 100th birthday of Wattle Park. The Year 6 stu-

dents had worked long and hard through lunchtimes and any spare 

class time to document and create a presentation capturing the es-

sence of what is Wattle Park Primary School. 

A huge thank you to Suzie & Ashely Pitman, Alison Dunn, Natasha 

Sinclair, Natalie McDonald, Bec Perry, Yuli Meneilly, Janine Wil-

son, Jane Borden, Dave Bell and Sally Cleland and their many help-

ers for their wonderful organisation of the night. A total of $14,000 

was raised for the school. This is certainly a Movie Night record!  

Thank you also to, you, our community members, who came along 

to support our school. 



 

Last year, the funds raised through the PFA were allocated to purchasing all of the new furniture in our Foundation and Year 1 classrooms as 

well as the interactive television and whiteboard in the Year 5&6 classrooms. 

Two weekends ago, Sunday 15th March our Year 3 &4 working bee achieved so many tasks; we cleared the footpath along Banksia Street of 

leaves and debris, cleared out the drains near aftercare, cleaned under the steps of the music hall, swept the lower ball court, carried hundreds 

of tables up and down from the prep/grade 1 classrooms (new furniture - how exciting!), reinforced the compost bays, fixed the chicken tap, 

fixed the irrigation, prepared and installed the seating for the SAKG garden classes, swept the footpaths and around the gym, cleared kikuyu 

out of some of the garden beds, "rearranged" some fencing and picked up a fair bit of litter! Carol Hensley does a magnificent job leading 

our Buildings and Grounds Committee. For a suburban school so close to the city, the grounds at Wattle Park are so unique. We are indeed 

fortunate. However it takes time, money and energy to maintain. Working Bees provide the time and energy and for the most part School 

Council, through the Finance Committee allocates the funds to improve our school. 

Staff news: 

In case you havenôt heard Anna Saaksjarvi and her husband Pete welcomed a new addition to the family on the 13th March, a boy Harry Juk-

ka Saaksjarvi. All are doing well. The first baby boy, amongst the staff for some time. 

 

Mrs Moira Spierings has decided to retire after a long teaching career. 

We thank Mrs Spierings for the thirteen yearsô service she has given to Wattle Park Primary School across many year levels. We wish her all 

the very best in her retirement. 

Currently we have a classroom teacher position advertised and will shortly advertise for a Mandarin teacher as Mrs Ainslie Peszynski will be 

commencing maternity leave in early term 2.  

 

Three important reminders; School Photo Day is the last day of term; Friday 4th April so students must wear correct school uniform, in-

cluding appropriate colored ribbons. Thursday, 3rd April is casual clothes day. 

Donôt forget our special assembly on Monday to celebrate our NAB grant for Science Education, it commences at an earlier time 2.50p.m. in 

the gymnasium. 

 

An email I received last week: 

  

I hope this email makes you proud and happy. 

I picked up some students from your school on the bus this morningé.. 

Iôm happy to tell you that they are all polite and very well behaved children 

Hope this puts a smile on your face. 

  

From a very happy Transdev Bus Driver 

  

Mr Derek C 

  

We know that, but itôs even nicer when the general public acknowledge it too! 

  
  

  
 

Enjoy the beautiful autumn weather. 

 

Regards Gayle 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  



 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

 

At Wattle Park PS we have several students with severe food allergies. 
 

WE WORK TOGETHER TO MINIMISE RISK BY: 

 

 *     Avoiding bringing nut products to school (including peanut butter and choc hazelnut spread) 
 

      *   Minimising the trading and sharing of food as   much as possible. 

 
      *   In the case of class parties, students with allergies will be encouraged to provide their own food. (As educators we seek to  

      develop responsible behaviours in our students.) 

 
     *   All drink bottles and lunch containers should be clearly marked with studentôs names. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Message from the Uniform Shopé.. 

 
Due to supply issues we are unable to provide bottle green winter tights this year.  Apologies for the inconvenience.   

 

Many department stores do stock tights, in particular, Kmart has packs of two tights (Neon brand) for $8.00 which is great 

value. 

 

Please remember, your winter uniform orders must be placed by Wednesday 2nd April to guarantee a speedy delivery 

either by the end of this term or early next term.  This includes the girls winter tunic which is currently on display during 

shop hours. 

 

And finally, I request that if paying by cash, please bring along as close as you can, the correct amount as I do not always 

have change available. 

 

Many thanks 

 

 

Georgia Kelly 

Uniform Shop Manager 

 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program 
 

Please note: 

There is no Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Program next week. 

Thank you very much to those who were able to support this program. 

Your time is very much appreciated and the success of the program depends on it. 

 

Robyn Heeps 

SAKG Program Coordinator 

 
  Notices gone home this week 

   
  Book Club Orders 



Senior School Canberra Tour 28th April ï 2 May 2014 
 
In week two of next term, Year 5 and 6 Students from Wattle Park Primary 
School will be undertaking an education tour of the national capital, Canberra. 
Students will be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational 
programs with a focus on Australiaôs history, culture, heritage and democra-
cy.  
 
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australi-
ans being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizen-
ship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion, the 
Australian Government is contributing funding of $30 per student under the 
óParliament and Civics Education Rebateô program (PACER) towards those 
costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excur-
sion. 
 
We are all looking forward to a great experience in Canberra! 
 
 

School Photos 

 

On Friday, 4th April last day of term, school photos will be taken.  Last week, 

envelopes were given to each child for ordering photos.   If you have not re-

ceived an envelope for your child/children, please collect one 

at the office.   

 

Please return the envelopes on photo day, Friday, 4th April 

and hand directly to your childôs teacher.  If you have any 

questions regarding payment etc, please contact Advanced Life 

direct on 1300 728 972 

Jewish Religious Education 

 

If there are any students who are interested in participating in Jewish Religious Education 

could they please contact the United Jewish Education Board on 90385028 
 

 

 

Out of Uniform Day 

To celebrate the end of Term  1, out of uniform day will be held on Thursday, 

3rd Aprilðbeing the second last day of term.  As school photos are on the 

last day of term, all students must be in full school uniform. 









To ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘŜƴŀǊȅ of Wattle Park Primary School, excerpts from our schoolôs 

history, included in a booklet to commemorate WPPSôs 75th anniversary, will be pub-

lished in The Wattle. This weekôs edition, gives an insight up to 1942.  

We welcome any written memories and photos from our previous and current school 

community, that could be included in future editions. 






